AP Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
Tuesday July 17, 2007 1:00pm – 3:00pm

Location: 167 LOH, Allendale Campus

Group Reps:
Group 1:  Raven McClinon (2007-2009)  
Group 2:  Brian Berry (2007-2009)
Group 3:  Rob Freidhoff (2007-2009)

Group 4:  Ben Rapin (2006-2008) Chair

Group 5:  Mindy Earley (2006-2008)

Group 6:  Lucas Bates (2007-2009)

Member at Large: Jennifer Schick

HR Reps: 
Linda Yuhas, Director of Employment and Compensation (absent)
Dave Smith, Director of Benefits

OUR COMMITTEE GOAL TO IMPROVE COMMUNICATION

Communicate once a month with group to distribute meeting minutes.

Communicate at least one more time a month with group with

“fun facts” or “tidbits” pertaining to salary and benefits

DID YOU KNOW? 

Benefit Survey Update

30% of the University’s benefit eligible employees participated in the benefits survey this Spring.  

Of the respondents, 80% stated that the benefits package at GVSU was very important or absolutely important to their decision to work at GVSU.
70% of respondents stated that the greatest barrier to regular exercise was NO TIME!

The Benefits Office is being assisted by Neal Rogness in Statistics to evaluate the results of the survey.  

Raise letters were sent to the departments July 18, 2007. 

New rates become effective August 6.  

Upcoming Meeting Dates and Previous Meeting Minutes

The Salary and Benefits Subcommittee plans to meet the third Tuesday of every month at 1:00pm (locations vary).  Meeting dates and minutes can be found at www.gvsu.edu/ap.

The next meeting will be August 21 from 1-3pm in CHS 140 (Miller Conference Room).
YOU ASKED!

Why GVSU does not offer investment options in FDIC insured money market accounts and CDs?
Retirement programs such as the GVSU 403(b) Plan operate under a different set of rules than Individual Retirement Accounts (IRA). The GVSU 403(b) Plan allows for two types of investment vehicles:

1) Insurance based investment products like those offered through TIAA-CREF, or,

2) Investment products offered through a registered investment company like Fidelity or the American Funds.   
As a result we are not able to offer CD investments backed by a bank and covered by the FDIC. 

 

There are investment options within the current plan lineup that could be reasonable options to the CD type of investment like the: CREF Money Market Account, CREF Bond Market Account, CREF Inflation-Linked Bond Account, TIAA Traditional Account and several options with Fidelity and American Funds in government backed bond and money market funds.

 

Faculty or staff members could contact any of the vendors noted below to discuss potential investment options in greater detail:

  

   TIAA-CREF: 800-842-2733 -  www.tiaa-cref.org/gvsu 

   Fidelity Investments: 800-343-3548 - www.fidelity.com  

   American Funds: SII Investments, Tim Sullivan 616-245-8848 

   American Funds: Edward Jones: John VanderBaan - 616-662-1185 or Brenda Kading-Payne - 616-538-6322 
Why are all ambulance services considered “out of network”?  Can GVSU negotiate to get any ambulance services “in network”?

Due to the competitive nature of the market, ambulance services generally do not contract with insurance providers to be considered “in network”, as is the case with the PPOM Basic and Enhanced Plans.  Therefore, any ambulance service is subject to “out of network” rates.

Dave Smith will follow up further on ambulance service coverage for Priority Health and the Grand Valley Health Plan.

What is the difference between defined benefit and defined contribution retirement plans?  

Through the University’s defined contribution plans, the University contributes a set percentage of salary toward its employees’ retirement.  Employees are considered to have a vested interest in their retirement after the completion of the vesting period.  The investment risk lies with the employee based on their investment strategy. Defined contribution plans provide participants the opportunity to make their own investment choices. They also offer a portable benefit that, once vested, participants can take with them should they decide to leave GVSU.   

Previously, collectively bargained employees participated in a defined benefit plan.  A defined benefit plan is a promise by the University to pay a monthly rate at retirement.  The financial risk lies with the University based on the timing of retirement.  This is one reason many organizations are moving away from the defined benefit approach and to the defined contribution approach.  In fact, newly hired collectively bargained employees at GVSU have been transitioned to a defined contribution plan.
WE ASKED!

What issues do you hope the Salary & Benefits Subcommittee will address this year?
Thank you for responding.  Some recurring themes were:

· Vacation

The committee referred a vacation policy to the AP Committee for approval in May.  The AP Committee voted to add the following Vacation Leave Statement to the AP Handbook.
Each department is responsible for scheduling vacations in order not to interfere with the operation of the department and to insure that each Administrative/Professional staff member receives the appropriate vacation allowance during the appointment period.  Supervisors must respond to an employee’s request to use vacation leave in a timely manner and consistent with department procedures.  If an employee’s request to use vacation leave cannot be approved, the supervisor must work with the employee to approve vacation leave at the earliest date convenient to the employee and consistent with departmental needs.
· Consistency, transparency, and fairness in pay rates and raises

Linda Yuhas will be talking the subcommittee through a comparison in salary increases by employment group in August.

· Group auto insurance

This is offered through Liberty Mutual and Meemic Insurance Company as discounts to GVSU employees.  www.gvsu.edu/hro - Go to Discounts (under Popular Pages)

· Other voluntary benefits

Interest in voluntary benefits is being gauged through the benefits survey completed this spring.

· Inclusivity of non-married partners

Any action by the University is pending other universities’ cases before the Michigan Supreme Court.
